
  

 

 
  

To: Members of the Committee of the Whole  

From: Allan Seabrooke, Chief Administrative Officer 

Meeting Date: September 21, 2015 

Subject: Report CAO15-020 
 Ontario Public Electricity System 

Purpose 

A report to address a proposed motion on the public electricity system put forward by 
Council for consideration. 

Recommendation 

That Council approve the recommendation outlined in Report CAO15-020, dated 
September 21, 2015, of the Chief Administrative Officer, as follows: 

That Report CAO15-020 with correspondence from The Honourable Jeff Leal, Minister 
of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, addressing the Ontario Public Electricity System, 
be received for information. 

Budget and Financial Implications 

There are no budget and financial implications to receiving the report.  

Background 

At the July 27, 2015 Committee of the Whole meeting, Council considered a proposed 
municipal resolution on the public electricity system (see Appendix A) and subsequently 
adopted the following resolution: 
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That the proposed motion on the public electricity system in Ontario be deferred to the 
September 21, 2015 Committee of the Whole meeting/fourth quarter, to permit staff to 
prepare a report on this matter for Council consideration. 

The Honourable Jeff Leal, Minister of Agriculture, Food and Rural Affairs, upon hearing 
of the proposed municipal resolution, directed a letter to Mayor Bennett which was also 
copied to Councillors.  The letter outlines the future path for Hydro One and effectively 
addresses the subject matter of the proposed municipal resolution (letter attached as 
Appendix B). 

Hydro One will continue to be responsible for distribution and transmission of electricity 
in Ontario and over a period of time, the Government of Ontario will devolve 60% 
ownership in this asset.  The Government of Ontario will retain 40% ownership.  There 
have been significant changes to protect the interests of the residents in the proposal in 
terms of oversight, strengthened legislation and transparency. 

Submitted by, 

Allan Seabrooke 
Chief Administrative Officer 
 
Contact Name: 
Allan Seabrooke 
Phone 705-742-7777 ext 1810 
Toll Free: 1-855-738-3755 
Fax 705-749-6687 
E-mail address: cao@peterborough.ca   

 
Appendix A: Proposed Municipal Resolution, July 27, 2015 Committee of the Whole 

Meeting, regarding Ontario Public Electricity System 
 
Appendix B:  Correspondence from The Honourable Jeff Leal to Mayor Bennett, 

dated July 30, 2015, regarding Hydro One 
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